
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 6, 2013 

 

Cesar A. Perez, Esq. 

Chair 

New York City Equal Employment Practices Commission 

253 Broadway, Suite 602 

New York, NY 10007 

 

Re: Audit – Resolution #13/15-344 

 

Dear Chair Perez: 

  

We have re-reviewed the audit report dated June 20, 2013.  

 

We are committed to broad searches when we have job opening. The report states "Community 

Board No. 4 must post job vacancies in their offices and the Manhattan Borough President's 

Office."  

 

At present we have no job vacancies and thus are not posting anything. However, when a job 

opens up at MCB4 we will gladly - on top of everything else we have always done  - make sure a 

posting is not just on the board's website but in the board's office and at the Manhattan Borough 

President's Office. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Corey Johnson 

Chair 

 

cc: Charise L. Hendricks, Executive Director- NYC EEPC 

  

  

  

  

CITY OF NEW YORK 
 

MANHATTAN COMMUNITY BOARD FOUR 
 

330 West 42
nd

 Street, 26
th
 floor   New York, NY   10036 

tel: 212-736-4536   fax: 212-947-9512 
www.nyc.gov/mcb4 

 

 
COREY JOHNSON 
Chair 
 
ROBERT J. BENFATTO, JR., ESQ. 
District Manager 


